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all sections of the Toxic Substances 
Control Act (TSCA). Some of the 
information may be claimed or 
determined to be Confidential Business 
Information (CBI). 
DATES: Access to the confidential data 
will occur no sooner than March 3, 
2011. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
technical information contact: Pamela 
Moseley, Information Management 
Division (7407M), Office of Pollution 
Prevention and Toxics, Environmental 
Protection Agency, 1200 Pennsylvania 
Ave., NW., Washington, DC 20460– 
0001; telephone number: (202) 564– 
8956; fax number: (202) 564–8955; e- 
mail address: moseley.pamela@epa.gov. 

For general information contact: The 
TSCA–Hotline, ABVI–Goodwill, 422 
South Clinton Ave., Rochester, NY 
14620; telephone number: (202) 554– 
1404; e-mail address: TSCA– 
Hotline@epa.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. General Information 

A. Does this notice apply to me? 

This action is directed to the public 
in general. This action may, however, be 
of interest to all who manufacture, 
process, or distribute industrial 
chemicals. Since other entities may also 
be interested, the Agency has not 
attempted to describe all the specific 
entities that may be affected by this 
action. If you have any questions 
regarding the applicability of this action 
to a particular entity, consult the 
technical person listed under FOR 
FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT. 

B. How can I get copies of this document 
and other related information? 

EPA has established a docket for this 
action under docket identification (ID) 
number EPA–HQ–OPPT–2003–0004. 
All documents in the docket are listed 
in the docket index available at http:// 
www.regulations.gov. Although listed in 
the index, some information is not 
publicly available, e.g., CBI or other 
information whose disclosure is 
restricted by statute. Certain other 
material, such as copyrighted material, 
will be publicly available only in hard 
copy. Publicly available docket 
materials are available electronically at 
http://www.regulations.gov, or, if only 
available in hard copy, at the OPPT 
Docket. The OPPT Docket is located in 
the EPA Docket Center (EPA/DC) at Rm. 
3334, EPA West Bldg., 1301 
Constitution Ave., NW., Washington, 
DC. The EPA/DC Public Reading Room 
hours of operation are 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 
p.m., Monday through Friday, excluding 

legal holidays. The telephone number of 
the EPA/DC Public Reading Room is 
(202) 566–1744, and the telephone 
number for the OPPT Docket is (202) 
566–0280. Docket visitors are required 
to show photographic identification, 
pass through a metal detector, and sign 
the EPA visitor log. All visitor bags are 
processed through an X-ray machine 
and subject to search. Visitors will be 
provided an EPA/DC badge that must be 
visible at all times in the building and 
returned upon departure. 

II. What action is the agency taking? 
Under EPA contract number GS–35F– 

0799M, Order Number EP11D000021, 
contractor Guident Technologies, Inc. of 
198 Van Buren St., Herndon, VA; 
Impact Innovations Systems, Inc. of 
9720 Capital Court, Suite 403, 
Manassas, VA; and Logistics 
Management Institute of 2000 Corporate 
Ridge, McLean, VA will assist the Office 
of Pollution Prevention and Toxics 
(OPPT) by developing/modifying the 
scanning capability for MTS Phase 1. 
Development will be transferred 
(Captiva) from the development 
environment to the EPA confidential 
business environment. They will also 
provide maintenance support of 
production-level CBITS application. In 
accordance with 40 CFR 2.306(j), EPA 
has determined that under EPA contract 
number GS–35F–0799M, Order Number 
EP11D000021, Guident and Its 
Identified Subcontractors will require 
access to CBI submitted to EPA under 
all sections of TSCA to perform 
successfully the duties specified under 
the contract. Guident and Its Identified 
Subcontractors’ personnel will be given 
access to information submitted to EPA 
under all sections of TSCA. Some of the 
information may be claimed or 
determined to be CBI. 

EPA is issuing this notice to inform 
all submitters of information under all 
sections of TSCA that EPA may provide 
Guident and Its Identified 
Subcontractors access to these CBI 
materials on a need-to-know basis only. 
All access to TSCA CBI under this 
contract will take place at EPA 
Headquarters in accordance with EPA’s 
TSCA CBI Protection Manual. 

Access to TSCA data, including CBI, 
will continue until October 24, 2011. If 
the contract is extended, this access will 
also continue for the duration of the 
extended contract without further 
notice. 

Guident and Its Identified 
Subcontractors’ personnel will be 
required to sign nondisclosure 
agreements and will be briefed on 
appropriate security procedures before 
they are permitted access to TSCA CBI. 

List of Subjects 
Environmental protection, 

Confidential business information. 
Dated: February 17, 2011. 

Matthew Leopard, 
Director, Information Management Division, 
Office of Pollution Prevention and Toxics. 
[FR Doc. 2011–4141 Filed 2–23–11; 8:45 am] 
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ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
AGENCY 
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Clean Air Act Operating Permit 
Program; Petition for Objection to 
State Operating Permit for Anadarko 
Petroleum Corporation—Frederick 
Compressor Station 

AGENCY: Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA). 
ACTION: Notice of final action. 

SUMMARY: This document announces 
that the EPA Administrator has 
responded to a citizen petition asking 
EPA to object to an operating permit 
issued by the Colorado Department of 
Public Health and Environment 
(CDPHE). Specifically, the 
Administrator has denied the November 
5, 2010 Petition, submitted by 
WildEarth Guardians (WEG), to object to 
the July 14, 2010 response of the 
CDPHE, Air Pollution Control Division 
to the October 8, 2009 Order by EPA 
objecting to the issuance of the renewed 
title V permit for Anadarko Petroleum 
Corporation’s Frederick Compressor 
Station, Permit Number 95OPWE035 
issued on January 1, 2007. 

Pursuant to section 505(b)(2) of the 
Clean Air Act (Act), Petitioners may 
seek judicial review of those portions of 
the petitions, which EPA denied in the 
United States Court of Appeals for the 
appropriate circuit. Any petition for 
review shall be filed within 60 days 
from the date this notice appears in the 
Federal Register, pursuant to section 
307 of the Act. 
ADDRESSES: You may review copies of 
the final order, the petition, and other 
supporting information at the EPA 
Region 8 Office, 1595 Wynkoop Street, 
Denver, Colorado 80202–1129. EPA 
requests that if at all possible, you 
contact the individual listed in the FOR 
FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT section to 
view the copies of the final order, the 
petition, and other supporting 
information. You may view the hard 
copies Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. to 
4 p.m., excluding Federal holidays. If 
you wish to examine these documents, 
you should make an appointment at 
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least 24 hours before visiting day. 
Additionally, the final order for 
Anadarko Petroleum Corporation, 
Frederick Compressor Station, is 
available electronically at: http:// 
www.epa.gov/region07/air/title5/ 
petitiondb/petitions/ 
anadarko_response2010.pdf. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Donald Law, Office of Partnerships and 
Regulatory Assistance, EPA Region 8, 
1595 Wynkoop Street, Denver, Colorado 
80202–1129, (303) 312–7015, 
law.donald@epa.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The Act 
affords EPA a 45-day period to review 
and object to, as appropriate, a title V 
operating permit proposed by State 
permitting authorities. Section 505(b)(2) 
of the Act authorizes any person to 
petition the EPA Administrator, within 
60 days after the expiration of this 
review period, to object to a title V 
operating permit if EPA has not done so. 
Petitions must be based only on 
objections to the permit that were raised 
with reasonable specificity during the 
public comment period provided by the 
State, unless the petitioner demonstrates 
that it was impracticable to raise these 
issues during the comment period or the 
grounds for the issues arose after this 
period. 

EPA received a petition on November 
5, 2010 from WEG. In its petition, WEG 
requested that EPA object to the 
issuance of the renewed title V permit 
for Anadarko Petroleum Corporation’s 
Frederick Compressor Station, issued by 
the CDPHE on January 1, 2007. 
Specifically, WEG objected to CDPHE’s 
July 14, 2010 response to the 
Administrator’s October 8, 2009 Order 
arguing it failed to appropriately assess 
whether oil and gas wells and other 
pollutant emitting activities should be 
aggregated together with the Frederick 
Compressor Station as a single 
stationary source for PSD and title V 
permitting purposes. In addition, WEG 
alleged that prior EPA statements 
demonstrate oil and gas sources can be 
aggregated. Finally, WEG alleged that 
the State inappropriately relied on 
section 112 of the Act. 

On February 2, 2011, the 
Administrator issued an order denying 
the petition. The order explains the 
reasons behind EPA’s conclusions. 

Dated: February 16, 2011. 

Carol Rushin, 
Acting Regional Administrator, Region 8. 
[FR Doc. 2011–4145 Filed 2–23–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P 

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS 
COMMISSION 

Public Safety and Homeland Security 
Bureau; Federal Advisory Committee 
Act; Communications Security, 
Reliability, and Interoperability Council 

AGENCY: Federal Communications 
Commission. 
ACTION: Notice of public meeting. 

SUMMARY: In accordance with the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act, this 
notice advises interested persons that 
the Federal Communications 
Commission’s (FCC) Communications 
Security, Reliability, and 
Interoperability Council (CSRIC) will 
hold its final meeting on March 14, 
2011, at 9 a.m. in the Commission 
Meeting Room of the Federal 
Communications Commission, Room 
TW–C305, 445 12th Street, SW., 
Washington, DC 20554. 
DATES: March 14, 2011. 
ADDRESSES: Federal Communications 
Commission, Room TW–C305 
(Commission Meeting Room), 445 12th 
Street, SW., Washington, DC 20554. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Jeffery Goldthorp, Designated Federal 
Officer of the FCC’s CSRIC, (202) 418– 
1096 (voice) or jeffery.goldthorp@fcc.gov 
(e-mail); or Lauren Kravetz, Deputy 
Designated Federal Officer of the FCC’s 
CSRIC, (202) 418–7944 (voice) or 
lauren.kravetz@fcc.gov (e-mail). 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
CSRIC is a Federal Advisory Committee 
that provides recommendations to the 
FCC regarding best practices and actions 
the FCC can take to ensure optimal 
security, reliability, and interoperability 
of communications systems. On March 
19, 2009, the FCC, pursuant to the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act, 
renewed the charter for the CSRIC for a 
period of two years, through March 18, 
2011. 

Working Group members will submit 
final reports that detail 
recommendations to the Commission on 
topics including cybersecurity best 
practices, media security and reliability 
best practices, transition to Next 
Generation 9–1–1, technical options for 
E9–1–1 location accuracy, and best 
practices implementation. The Council 
may take action on these final reports. 

Members of the general public may 
attend the meeting. The FCC will 
attempt to accommodate as many 
attendees as possible; however, 
admittance will be limited to seating 
availability. The Commission will 
provide audio and/or video coverage of 
the meeting over the Internet from the 

FCC’s Web page at http://www.fcc.gov/ 
live. The public may submit written 
comments before the meeting to Jeffery 
Goldthorp, the FCC’s Designated 
Federal Officer for the CSRIC by e-mail 
to jeffery.goldthorp@fcc.gov or U.S. 
Postal Service Mail to Jeffery Goldthorp, 
Associate Chief for Cybersecurity and 
Communications Reliability Public 
Safety and Homeland Security Bureau, 
Federal Communications Commission, 
445 12th Street, SW., Room 7–A325, 
Washington, DC 20554. 

Open captioning will be provided for 
this event. Other reasonable 
accommodations for people with 
disabilities are available upon request. 
Requests for such accommodations 
should be submitted via e-mail to 
fcc504@fcc.gov or by calling the 
Consumer & Governmental Affairs at 
(202) 418–0432 (TTY). Such requests 
should include a detailed description of 
the accommodation requested. In 
addition, please include a way the FCC 
may contact you if it needs more 
information. Please allow at least five 
days’ advance notice; last minute 
requests will be accepted, but may be 
impossible to fill. 

Additional information regarding the 
CSRIC can be found at: http:// 
www.fcc.gov/pshs/advisory/csric/. 
Federal Communications Commission. 
Jeffery Goldthorp, 
Associate Chief for Cybersecurity and 
Communications Reliability. 
[FR Doc. 2011–4211 Filed 2–23–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6712–01–P 

FEDERAL DEPOSIT INSURANCE 
CORPORATION 

Update to Notice of Financial 
Institutions for Which the Federal 
Deposit Insurance Corporation Has 
Been Appointed Either Receiver, 
Liquidator, or Manager 

AGENCY: Federal Deposit Insurance 
Corporation. 
ACTION: Update listing of financial 
institutions in liquidation. 

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given that 
the Federal Deposit Insurance 
Corporation (Corporation) has been 
appointed the sole receiver for the 
following financial institutions effective 
as of the Date Closed as indicated in the 
listing. This list (as updated from time 
to time in the Federal Register) may be 
relied upon as ‘‘of record’’ notice that the 
Corporation has been appointed receiver 
for purposes of the statement of policy 
published in the July 2, 1992 issue of 
the Federal Register (57 FR 29491). For 
further information concerning the 
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